Renard Communications Corp.
4853 Manor Hill Dr.
Syracuse, NY 13215

April 26, 2011

Ms. Joyce L. Bernstein

Video Division

Mass Media Bureau

Federal Communications Commission
445 12" Street S.W.

Washington, DC 20554

Re: WONO-CA, Syracuse, NY, Facility ID: 14315
Dear Ms. Bernstein,

WONO-CA has been in operation since 1989. The station broadcasts primarily
Christian-based programming and is part of a small network of co-owned stations that
provide this unique programming to different geographic areas of Syracuse and the
surrounding areas.

We are in receipt of your letter dated March 25, 2011, regarding the failure to file
certain Children’s programming reports on FCC Form 398 from the period 2007 —2010.
We apologize for this oversight. The person who prepared these reports on disk in the
FCC’s html format and printed them for placement in the public file was under the
impression that when the reports were “uploaded for saving,” that was the final step.

The exact date that each report was placed in the public file is unknown and some
may have been prepared late. However, please be assured that the program information
was available in the public file and that program descriptions and scheduled air times
were placed in the file and up to date. In other words, if someone expressed an interest in
seeing what children’s programming was currently being aired, the information was
generally available in our public file at 401 W. Kirkpatrick St., Syracuse, NY 13204
before the end of each quarter.

We apologize for the oversight in not having electronically filed the reports by the
respective due dates and have taken all steps necessary to insure that it does not happen
again. All reports up through and including the first quarter of 2011 are now on file.

We do not currently have a digital authorization, but are expecting to file an
application to convert in the near future. As a considerable expense will be involved in
retrofitting the station, it is respectfully requested that as much leniency as possible be
considered in reviewing our matter.



In closing, we would like to state that a letter and notification electing to revert
WONO-CA back to LPTV status was mistakenly sent in that it should have specified
WBLZ-LP (a co-owned entity’s station). We would like to respectfully request to
withdraw the unintended letter and notification for reversion of WONO-CA to LPTV
status.




